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January 27, 2005

Dear Chief State School Officer:

Thank you for the continued work you and your colleagues are doing to make the goals of the No Child Left Behind Act of 2001 (NCLB) a reality.  We are beginning to see real and meaningful improvements in student achievement.  These outcomes are due, in no small part, to the efforts of the dedicated educators in your state. 

We realize that States may wish to revise their State plans to reflect changes in strategies and programs for improving student achievement.  In fact, several States have already exercised this authority.  For the benefit of others, I want to take this opportunity to explain the process my office will use to review and approve any requested amendments to your State accountability plan.  At the outset, let me state that the process has not changed from last year. 

Please know that, prior to implementing any revisions to its accountability plan, a State must submit its proposed amendments to the Department for review and approval and incorporate them into its Consolidated State Application Accountability Workbook.  

A State that desires to amend its accountability plan should submit to the Department a written request, including the rationale for the amendment and any evidence relevant to the effect the amendment may have on the State’s accountability system.  For amendments that apply to adequate yearly progress (AYP) determinations based on data from the 2004-2005 school year, States should submit their proposed amendments to the Department as soon as possible, but no later than April 1, 2005. We intend to stick firmly with our timeframe and will allow exceptions only in rare and special circumstances.  This timeline is designed to provide sufficient time for the Department to review and approve the amendments, and notify the State of such approval so that the State can apply the amendments without delaying AYP determinations and school improvement identifications.  

Upon receipt of an amendment request, the Department will review it to ensure that it meets the requirements of the law and regulations.  If an amendment request is in alignment with the law and regulations, the Department will ask the State to submit electronically an amended Workbook with the date of the submission and amended elements noted on the cover page.  The Department will not officially approve an amendment request until it receives an amended Workbook from a State.   

I encourage you to think carefully about amendments to accountability plans and AYP definitions.  The State needs to maintain continuity in AYP decisions, even if changes are introduced into the accountability system.  Further, it is important that these decisions continue to support valid and reliable conclusions.

I invite you to contact my office if you have any questions regarding any part of this process, or if we can provide any other assistance as you implement NCLB.  Thank you again for your earnest efforts to improve education for America’s children.

Sincerely, 

Raymond Simon

cc: Governors
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